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June 6, 2023 

 
Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura  
800 S. Victoria Ave. 
Ventura CA 93009 
 
SUBJECT:   Recommendation of Supervisor LaVere to Adopt a Resolution to Remove No Parking Zones 
from 9:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. on the Western End of Ranch Road in the Casitas Area  

 
RECOMMENDED ACTIONS: 
 
1. At the recommendation of Supervisor LaVere, adopt the attached resolution to remove no parking zones 

on the western end of Ranch Road, west of Edison Drive, near the Casitas Springs Community Center, 
in the Casitas Area. 

 
DISCUSSION: 
On March 28, 2023, our Board approved a resolution to prohibit overnight parking on Edison Drive and 
Ranch Rd near the Casitas Springs Community Center, in the Casitas area. After further consideration and 
investigation of road responsibilities, it was determined that the western end of Ranch Road, west of Edison 
Drive, is a public road, not a County road, and is therefore not maintained by the Public Works Agency 
Roads & Transportation Department. Therefore, a recommendation is that our Board remove the overnight 
parking restriction from this portion of Ranch Road only. The overnight parking restriction on Edison Dr will 
continue to remain as the roadway is a County road that is part of the County road network.   
 
The proposed removal of no parking zones, from 9:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. for the Casitas Springs area are: 

 
• On the south side of Ranch Road, from the Edison Drive centerline to approximately 240 feet west 
• On the north side of Ranch Road, from the Edison Drive centerline to approximately 240 feet west  

 
The attached resolution will remove the overnight parking restrictions on the western end of Ranch Rd. 
 
I recommend that our Board approve the recommended actions which have been reviewed by County 
Counsel.  
 
Cordially,  
 
 

 
 

Matt LaVere  
Supervisor, First District  
 
 
Attachments: Exhibit 1 – Resolution 




